
June 15, 2022

To the greater Toms River community:

I feel compelled, on behalf of this entire district, to offer my genuine thanks to our local police
departments. We share a uniquely special and long-standing working relationship with Toms River,
South Toms River, Beachwood, and Pine Peach Police Departments, but there are certain moments
when that bond resonates just a little bit deeper.

These are obviously times of great distress, with consideration for recent terrible national events
involving schools. One of the first things that happened after we learned of the tragedy in Uvalde a
couple of weeks ago was to connect and sit down with Chief Mitch Little, Chief William Kosh, Chief
Glen DeMarco, and Chief Keith Brown and discuss how we can move forward, and continue to
prioritize the safety of our students and staff in new and resourceful ways. I always leave these
meetings supremely confident that our schools and communities are in the best possible hands.

Even beyond those broader and pressing concerns are what happens day to day. I’ll give you an
example. Last week, one of our school buses was forced to make contact with a fallen transformer,
which caused the partial shutdown of Route 37 and affected our dismissal. Obviously, one of the first
people I called was Chief Little, who had already directed his team to ensure that any Toms River
school bus in the area had priority for being rerouted safely. As a result of this incredible and efficient
proaction and dedication to our students, everyone reached home safely … and just about on time!

That’s just one example. Our local law enforcement agencies provide a critical service, yes, but
they’re also part of our district family. They help at community service events and drive fundraisers.
They serve as mentors for students in organizations like TR Pride. They’re present at our proms,
parades, and sporting events. They share coffee with community members and cookies with our
students. Go to South Toms River Elementary and other schools, and you’re likely to find officers
playing soccer with students. Ask your child who their school’s SRO is and I guarantee they’ll tell
you that name immediately and with a smile. Those kinds of trusted connections are invaluable. We
are very lucky.

With that said, I’m happy to report that the feeling remains mutual, and I’d like to share some words
from our local chiefs which I’ve gathered through meetings and one-and-one conversations. I should
also note that we’re currently in the process of applying for considerable federal funding to further
invest in resources to prevent school violence and promote safety and security, and some of these
words reflect our partnership in that effort.

From Toms River Police Chief Mitch Little: “We take the safety of our community’s school children
extremely seriously and believe that it is best ensured when communication among schools, homes,



and local law enforcement is as seamless as possible, which is exactly what we have with our friends
at Toms River Regional Schools. We welcome our role in implementing and sustaining all measures
of safety, and truly do consider ourselves part of the district’s family.”

From South Toms River Police Chief William Kosh: “It’s part of our mission to work as a team and
collaborate with our residents to earn and establish mutual respect, trust, and understanding. Our
relationship with the district, and specifically South Toms River Elementary, is a manifestation of
that mission.”

From Beachwood Police Chief Glen DeMarco: “I wonder how many school districts work as closely
with their local police departments to turn over every stone to find and implement the resources
needed to keep schools safe and secure. It’s both a pleasure and honor to work with Toms River
Regional Schools, as we share a common dedication to this community’s children.”

From Pine Beach Police Chief Keith Brown: “The importance of the school-police partnership
cannot be overstated, especially in these trying times. And we couldn’t ask for a better partner than
Toms River Regional Schools, as we work together to review and implement best practices and
procedures, and to keep this community’s children safe each and every day.”

Once again, I offer my sincerest thanks to our local law enforcement agencies, as well as to this
entire community. Your ongoing support of our schools and police departments is what helps our
partnership thrive, and goes a long way toward helping us meet our shared mission to keep this
community safe, healthy, and secure.

Sincerely,

Michael Citta
Superintendent of Schools


